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Kingsford Legal Centre (‘KLC’) welcomes the opportunity to provide a submission to 
the Independent Pricing and Regulatory Tribunal (IPART) review of rent models for 
social and affordable housing. Our submission draws on the experiences of our 
clients and solicitors in advising and representing clients in social housing. All case 
studies have been de-identified to protect our clients’ confidentiality. Quotes from 
local public housing tenants are drawn from a consultation process we conducted in 
2015.  
 
Central to the review is a perception of inflexibility and inefficiency in the existing 
model that creates inequities between social housing tenants, and between social 
housing tenants and those on the wait list. We note that 
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and social networks. While the interests of the existing tenant of a social housing 
dwelling inevitably need to be balanced against the interests of other tenants or wait 
list clients for whom that dwelling might be more suitable, any future social housing 
model needs to consider the social costs that existing tenants incur when being 
moved out of social housing, including homelessness.  
 
About Kingsford Legal Centre 
 
KLC is a community legal centre that has been providing legal advice and advocacy to 
people in need of legal assistance in the Randwick and Botany Local Government 
areas in Sydney NSW since 1981. KLC provides general advice on a wide range of 
legal issues, including housing matters, and undertakes casework for clients, many of 
whom live in public housing, are homeless or are at risk of becoming homeless.  
  
KLC also has a specialist employment law service, a specialist discrimination law 
service (NSW wide) and an Aboriginal Access Program. In addition to this work, KLC 
also undertakes law reform and policy work in areas where the operation and 
effectiveness of the law could be improved.   
 
There are almost 2,000 public housing tenants living in the Randwick and Botany 



 
 

5. The income threshold should take into account a tenant’s capacity to afford 
private rent in his or her local area. One possible solution is to set the 
threshold at the point where the private market rent is equal to 30% of the 
tenant’s income;  

6. Alternatively, the Government should increase funding and provision of 
affordable housing and rent subsidies to help transition tenants who surpass 
the threshold; 

7. An income-based framework be used to set rental prices, only up to 30% of 
income;  

8. The rent-setting framework should not take into account amenities, location, 





 
 





 
 

“You can’t put a dollar value on [people], so you write them off, but they 
have great value. … They contribute to their neighbours in so many ways. 
There’s a perception that you live on public housing and everybody’s crime 
ridden and it’s horrible but that’s not my reality of it. I know my mum has 
great neighbours who she looks after, who look after her, you know there’s 



 
 




